. . 2000 Crow Canyon Place

' Suite 400
San Ramon, CA 94533
925.277.2305
‘ fax: 925.277.2361

Envirconmental
TO s c o Compliance

Department
Marketing
Company

June 22, 1999

Ms. Eva Chu

Alameda County Health Care Services — EHS
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250
Alameda, CA 94502-6577

Re: Review of GeoProbe® Data
Tosco/76 Products Service Station # 11120
6400 Dublin Blvd.
Dublin, CA

Dear Ms. Chu;

Recently, you should have received a report from Gettler-Ryan, Inc. containing GeoProbe® collected from
this site on May 14, 1999 at your request. The purpose was to verify the presence of MiBE found in MW-7
(adjacent to the tank pit) during the last monitoring and sampling event. It is my understanding that all the
monitoring wells were destroyed prior to your receipt of the final sampling data. Based upon new
information from the last sampling event and the results of the GeoProbe® investigation, I understand that
you will be re-opening the case and require delineation of the MtBE. From our telephone conversation, [
am under the impression that Tosco will be named as the Primary Responsible Party.

I reviewed historical monitoring and sampling data and find there have been high levels of dissolved
hydrocarbons and MtBE (up to 10,000 ppb) in at least one well, also adjacent to the tank pit, prior to the
change of ownership in 1994, Please refer to the figure below. Levels of dissolved petroleum
hydrocarbons and in particular, the ratios between dissolved constituents, have remained at similar levels
since that §ime. You will also note that the screened interval for well MW-4 (and other wells for that
matter) has'been submerged since the initial sampling in 1992, I am under the impression that no active
remediation‘has ever occurred at this site. For that reason, I do not believe that Tosco should be the
primary responsible party for the additional M({BE investigation.
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Please feel fiee to call me (925-277-2384) so that we may discuss this situation.

Sincerely,

David B. D¢ Witt
Envircnmental Project Manager

Ce: Scott Hooton, BP il
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